A FORMAL meeting of the FLETCHER LAKE COMMISSION was held at 7:00 p.m. at the Bradley Beach Municipal Complex, after which the roll was called.

In attendance were Charles A. Quixley, Chairman; Robert Scholz, Treasurer, Mark Balzarano, Public Works; Nick Williams, Deputy Mayor; Sal Galassetti, Borough Representative; Marc Rosenthal; Suzanne Klarewicz; John Bauer; Lauren Rizzo, Linda Maxwell; and Olga Blum, Secretary.

Also present was Phyllis Quixley.

THE FOLLOWING SUBJECTS WERE DISCUSSED:

- (1) The Chairman submitted the Fletcher Lake electric bills for payment by the Treasurer in the amounts of \$6.64, \$36.57 and \$3.32 for a total of \$46.53. Rosenthal made a motion to pay the bills, which was seconded by Klarewicz, and carried.
- (2) Three new members, Deputy Mayor Nick Williams, Lauren Rizzo and Linda Maxwell, who were appointed by the Neptune Committee, were introduced to the members of the Commission.
- (3) The Chairman spoke to Mr. Force about connecting the electrical hookup for the aerator at the playground if we pay for the cost and upkeep. Balzarano also has no problem with it. He still doesn't have a price quote of the 2 horse aerator from the company.
- (4) Also discussed was the watering of the pots on the Bradley Beach side. Scholz said we can buy pots in Costco for \$14.99 for a pot 16 inches in diameter. Also discussed were cement pads. Mr. Force needs to

know more facts about the benches, such as how many, the locations, etc. We have 30 barrels on both sides of the lake and we will put flowers in them which will be supplied by Bradley Beach.

- (5) Two weeks ago the Chairman had complaints from residents that there were broken pots along the lake. Bradley Beach Public Works came and took away the broken pots and debris.
- (6) The Chairman reported that the flags and flowers will be in before Memorial Day. He also produced a map of the survey, which can be obtained at Borough Hall by whoever is interested.
- (7) There was a discussion about repairs that have to be made to the bridge. It was suggested that perhaps Randy Bishop could get his World Changer kids to help with the repairs.
- (8) We received the State permit for oiling the eggs. Some people want us to do it and some do not.
- (9) The Chairman is going to send a letter to Mr. Bascom in Neptune requesting his yearly stipend.
- (10) Galassetti briefly mentioned that we should try to get donations for benches by flyers, etc.

Scholz made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 p.m. The motion was seconded by Balzarano, and carried. The next regular meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, May 10, 2017.

Respectfully submitted,